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Dear Parents & Families, 
Our Year 5/6 students had a fabulous 

time on camp last week. We were blessed 
with great weather and some amazing and 
fun activities that ensured everyone 
thoroughly enjoyed themself, staff included! 
A link to the video of the camp was posted 
out last week on SkoolBag for families.   
THE STORY OF THE FIRST CHRISTMAS 
& CAROLS EVENING 

Thank you to everyone who attended 
our Story of the First Christmas and Carols 
last Thursday evening. It was great to have 
the opportunity to gather with families and 
share in the evening as we prepare for the 
celebration of Christmas.  Special thanks to 
Mrs Myers and the staff for preparing the 
students for the night, and well done to our 
Cast and Choir.    
P & F CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 

The P & F 
Mega Christmas 
Raffle is almost 
complete.  Raffle 
tickets are $1.00 
each or $20 for the 
book of tickets which went home with each 
child last week. All 25 prizes are currently on 
display in the school office and the draw 
takes place on the last day of school, Friday 
December 16. Additional raffle books are 
available from the school office. All tickets, 
sold or unsold must be returned by tomorrow. 
OLW SPORTS CARNIVAL 
 Our School Sports Carnival will take 
place this Wednesday, December 14, 
weather permitting. The day will commence 
at 10.00am and finish approximately at 
3.00pm and families are most welcome to 
join us throughout the day. Track events and 
relays will be taking place between 11.30am 
and 1.00pm.We will be setting up events and 
equipment from 9.00am – 10.00am, so if any 
parents are available to assist with setting up 
the marquees etc. from 9.00am, we would be 
very grateful for your assistance. Please just 

see Mrs Van Ballegooy or myself on the oval 
in the morning. 
2nd HAND UNIFORM SALE 
 Our P & F will be holding a 2nd Hand 
Uniform Sale on the afternoon of Wednesday 
December 14 from 2.00pm. We have 
received a number of donations to add to our 
current collection and are happy to continue 
receiving donations throughout the 
remainder of this year and into next year. Our 
P & F are planning to run a 2nd Hand Uniform 
Shop in 2023. 
2023 FAMILY & LEVY FEES 

The School Fee for 2023 will be 
$1800 per family and the levy will be $400 
per child. ($50.00 will be refunded if families 
attend one working bee during the year). The 
annual rise in fees is kept to a minimum and 
in line with, or just below CPI, to ensure that 
OLW remains accessible for all families. 

Please remember that if you ever have 
any concerns over the payment of school 
fees, you should contact the office so that we 
can assist you with managing your situation. 

Student Book Orders will be managed 
by the school again this year. Families will not 
be required to order any classroom books or 
equipment for 2023. All books and 
requirements for your child will be billed to 
your 2023 school fee account.  

However, there will be some optional 
items that you will be able to provide or 
purchase such as pencils/ textas etc. This will 
enable families to carry over some items from 
this year rather than purchase more of the 
same things. A list of goods required to be 
brought from home will be sent home once 
class arrangements have been finalised in 
December. 
END OF YEAR REPORTS 
 End of Year Reports will be sent home 
tomorrow. For families who have 
commenced holidays early, a copy of your 
child’s report will be posted out on Friday 
December 16 with your child’s 2023 class 
placement letter. 
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured


 

YEAR 6 GRADUATION MASS & SUPPER 
 Our Year 6 students will be 
celebrating their Graduation on Wednesday 
evening commencing with a Graduation 
Mass at 7.00pm followed by Presentations 
and Supper. It will be great to have the 
opportunity to gather and celebrate their 
achievements. We thank our graduating 
class of 2022 for being great role models for 
the younger students and for the leadership 
they have displayed across all of 2022. 
YEAR 5/6 EXCURSION TO FUNFIELDS 

Our Year 5/6 students have their end 
of year excursion to Funfields in Whittlesea 
this Thursday, December 15. It is an 
outstanding venue and will provide for an 
action packed day! The permission form is 
now live through Operoo. 
END OF YEAR MASS 
 Our End of Year Mass will be held on 
Friday December 16 at 10.00am. We will be 
joining the Parish 10.00am Mass for this 
celebration. Everyone is most welcome to 
join us. 
END OF YEAR DISMISSAL 

The 2022 school year closes on 
Friday December 16 at 2.30pm. Our farewell 
and guard of honour for our Year 6 students 
will commence around 2.00pm.  
2023 CLASSES 

Year 1 – Year 6 students will spend a 
session with their 2023 class on Friday 
December 16. On this day the students will 
spend about an hour working with their new 
cohort and will also bring home booking 
information for the Beginning of Year Testing. 
Classes for the 2023 school year will 

commence for all students on Wednesday 
February 1 as Monday January 30 and 
Tuesday January 31 will be Testing Days for 
students in Years 1 – 6. 
JUDY’S CHRISTMAS MESSAGE 
 Judy, our Crossing Lady, would like to 
wish all families a very Merry Christmas and 
congratulate our Year 6 students on their 
graduation. 
THANK YOU! 

I would especially like to take this 
opportunity to thank all the staff for their 
continued hard work and dedication in 2022. 
It has been another exciting year with many 
outstanding achievements across all areas of 
the curriculum. The staff of OLW have been 
a great support to me, to each other, and to 
the students and the wider community, and 
will deservedly enjoy a well-earned break.  

On behalf of the Parish and the School 
Staff of OLW, I would like to wish all families 
a safe, happy and holy Christmas, and we 
look forward to seeing you in the new year.  

Merry Christmas! 

 Kevin Burke 

PHRASE OF THE WEEK 
 Congratulations to everyone who 
found out that ‘lit up like a Christmas tree’ 
means ‘very brightly lit.’ 

Our final phrase for the year is: 
‘all your Christmases have come at 

once’ 

Find out its meaning and see if you 
can add this phrase to your vocabulary over 
the next week. 

 

 



   



 

 

Thank you to the following 
businesses who have 

generously donated to our 
Christmas Raffle 

 
 
 

Tonda Italian restaurant 
Vorea Polaris restaurant 

Cheecake Shop Kingsbury 
Ralph D’Silva Motor Group 
Goodyear Tyres Kingsbury 

Bundoora Park Golf 
Reservoir RSL 

Kingsbury Golf 
La Trobe Sports 

HBM Hair Kingsbury 
We Meet Again Butcher Polaris 

Flowers on Plenty Florist 
Colour Hair Kingsbury 

Red Door Cafe 
Family donations of Coles Myer gift cards, 

cinema vouchers, gifts & more! 
  

 
 



 

Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury. VIC. 3083 

 

 

Parish Administrator: Fr Joe Dong     Ph: 9467 2797  

Priest In Charge: Fr Trac Nguyen       Ph: 0488 020 364    

School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: Kingsbury@cam.org.au 

 

Parish Website: http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/ 

 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: Tuesday - Friday 

Rosary: Tuesday - Friday 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

 9.30AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

Friday from 9.15 to 9.45AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 0488 020 364    

 
Welcome to you all. 

 

Entrance Antiphon:  Rejoice in the Lord always; again I say, rejoice. Indeed, the Lord is near. 

 

Communion Antiphon: Say to the faint of heart: Be strong and do not fear. Behold, our God will come, 
and he will save us. 

 

Third Sunday of Advent – 10 and 11 December 2022 

Understanding Our Faith - Advent. 

During Advent, Old Testament readings are very prominent and important. This is so because the New 
Testament sees the Old Testament as leading up to the coming of Jesus. 

 

In the Old Testament, there is a constant tension towards the future. This begins right back at the 
beginning with the call of Abraham. Abraham is called to leave his father’s house and move of into a 
future which is promised to him but whose form is far from clear. He is told that he will gain a land that 
God would show him. So, he has to rely on the God who calls him into the future, into a future for whose 
attainment he had to trust in God. 

 

All through the Exodus out of Egypt the people were called into a land flowing with milk and honey, but it 
is in the future, and they have to set off on a journey to reach it – a journey not without its challenges. 

The prophets similarly – and especially Isaiah of whom we hear so much during Advent – are so often 
pointing to the future which is to come. We can see this in the first readings of all the Sundays of Advent. 
There is a constant call into a future and a tension to it. They can never be simply immersed in the 
present; they are called to be tensed towards a time to come. 

 

The time to come arrives with the coming of Jesus. In Mark’s gospel, before the ministry of Jesus begins, 
we are told “The time has come and the kingdom of heaven had drawn near.” (Mk.1.15). And the Baptist 
is the one who comes before Jesus and points to him. Yet in this week’s gospel, we see the Baptist 
disillusioned with Jesus and asking him if he is really the one who is to come or should they look for 
someone else (Matt. 11.2-4). 

 

Why? Jesus was different to what most people expected! To recognize him, there had to be a change of 
mind, a different way of seeing things which we find outlined for us in the gospels. 

 

Fr. Frank O’Loughlin 

 

http://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/


 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Christmas Appeal: the society is seeking our support in providing Christmas gifts 
for families or children around the area - some ideas include: 

· Wrapped presents for children under 12 years old.  

· Credit gift cards for young adults.  All gifts can be placed around the Christmas tree. 

· Groceries for families. All groceries can be placed on the table in the foyer. 

 

First Holy Communion: please pray for Chloe and Stephanie Jacklin who are receiving the Eucharist 
for the first time this weekend at 6:00 pm Mass on Saturday. May they experience God’s love and mercy 
through this Sacrament. 

 

Parish Outreach Mission – Philippines: Helen and Dorothy would like to express their appreciations to 
each one of us again. Six boxes left Kingsbury in November, now another six boxes are on their way 
next week. 

 

Weekly Collection: Two weekends of 26 - 27 November and 03-04 December. First Collection: $1590 
and Second Collection: $1175. Thank you so much for your support. 

 

Christmas Masses: 

Christmas Eve - 24 Dec 2022:                                                    Christmas Day - 25 Dec 2022: 

5:30 pm: Christmas Carols                                                          8:00 am: Mass  

6:00 pm: Family Mass                                                                 10:00am Mass    

8:30 pm: Christmas Eve Mass 

                                                                                                    

 

Eucharistic Ministers: 

10th Dec:      6pm Jenny Glover          11th Dec:      8am Gerard Dowling                10am Sue 

17th Dec:      6pm Kath Zanini             18th Dec:      8am Martina Dowling               10am Maria     

 

Readers:    

10th Dec:      6pm Bill Tombs             11th Dec:       8am Carolyn Nguyen               10am Maureen Jones 

17th Dec:      6pm Robyn Nguyen      18th Dec:       8am Gerard Dowling                10am Pia 

 

 

Fr. Trac 

Priest in Charge 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

Online Donation 

1st Collection:  is for the support of our parish, its welfare and maintenance. (Taken up after the homily). 

Name: Kingsbury Parish Church 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 68643 0901 

2nd Collection: is for the support of our Parish Priest, the Archbishop, the sick and retired priests and priests in 
less fortunate areas of the Archdiocese of Melbourne. (Taken up after the prayers of the faithful). 

Name: Our Lady of the Way Parish Presbytery 
BSB: 083 347 A/C: 66765 5224 

We appreciate your generous support to the parish and priest of Our Lady of the Way. 

 

At Our Lady of the Way, Kingsbury Parish we hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people as 
a central and fundamental responsibility of our parish.  



 

  



 

 



 

  



 

 
 


